

Community Update – March 27, 2020

Town Council's top priority continues to be ensuring the safety of the community.

The GNWT declared a State of Emergency today. We are actively monitoring the situation and will keep the community updated as to how it will affect Norman Wells. Please refer to our GNWT State of Emergency Notice – March 27, 2020.

The Community Emergency Response Committee has been meeting regularly and communications are ongoing. The next full meeting is scheduled for Tuesday evening.

Mayor Pope continues to be in communication with our MLA.

The Mayor and the SAO are communicating regularly with Imperial Oil management. Charters are now in place for rotational workers and strict camp to work social distancing procedures have been implemented.

Council wishes to thank the local organizations and individuals who have demonstrated that during this time we are stronger together. In particular they would like to recognize the services the Norman Wells Volunteer Fire Department, as well as CIBC & Ramparts who have both put in place services to assist elders. Please share with us any other organizations or individuals who should be recognized at this time.